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223 Röbelen to Sander





Manila, 4th April 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,

I have just returned from my journey through Paragana and I find both your letters dated 10th and 16th January in which you tell me that you want both of us to depart around the same time. Micholitz will depart on the 19th April and I shall leave some 4 – 6 weeks later. I shall try to travel via Messagerie in order to arrive in London at the same time as Micholitz. From Micholitz you will get Phalaenopsis amabilis, stuartiana and maybe sanderiana.The sanderiana are suffering from a disease where the leaves develop holes and turn yellow. I may be due to the great heat and dry atmosphere. If Foerstermann is in Singapore, Micholitz will leave the sanderiana with him for cultivation. I am now going after schilleriana and amabilis and I shall bring only a few but healthy plants, some 2000 of each. Furthermore, according to your letter, I shall look for Vanda sanderiana, Phal. sanderiana, and Aerides lawrenceae in order to collect a small quantity. On my last tour I found just a small quantity of varieties of Phal. grandiflora, flowers exceptionally large, sepals and petals pure white, lip half yellow, the frontal half yellow with brown stripes and dots. The middle part of the lip very narrow, leaves rather thick and some of them with a red underside like amabilis. Very strong flowerer, some strong plants have up to 6 long inflorescences. I shall bring those home myself. Sadly only 200 plants.

Low now has two men here. They appear to have enough money to settle almost permanently. Regarding Low's Aerides sanderiana, he does not have it.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

[Note: there is a detailed drawing of a flower on this page.]
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